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Editor’s Special Notice     29 

We welcome Spring with more new Lions. At the end of March the 

District membership was +27. Congratulations as District 22D expands 

its ability to serve. 

There was a membership summit held March 25th. A lot of good 

information was shared between Lions of 22D and Lions of 22B. 

The Leader Dog programs were held March 27th and 28th. Our guest 

speaker for both programs was Jeff Hawkins with his leader dog 

Gracie. Jeff’s story of life being renewed by having a leader dog was 

very inspirational and reminded us all how our donations to the leader 

dog facility in Rochester Hills Michigan are so meaningful. 

The 4th cabinet meeting was held April 2d at the Modern Maturity 

Center in Dover.  The attendance was excellent and we were honored 

by the presence of ID Richard Liebno and his wife Lion Grace.  It was 

the final cabinet meeting of the Lion Year 2016-2017. I appreciated 

the Region Chair reports and those given by committee chairpersons 

for District 22D.  

On a personal note. I participated in the Roaring Lions Program this 

year conducted by PCS Joan Bestpitch.  It’s a good program and I 

encourage Lions of 22D to take the course next year.  You will be a 

more confident person for having done so.  Thank you, PCS Joan. 

The Delaware Lion Foundation Walk and picnic will be held in 

Rehoboth on April 23d. Thank you to Lions Ed and Delores Springer for 

your continued leadership with the DLF Walk. 

Please try to attend the Lions orientation program being held in Dover 

on April 29th.  The class is being conducted by PDG Cheryl Jones and 

PDG Bob Jones.  Please see the details in this month’s newsletter. 

Believe in the Power of Service 

DG Glenn 



 

 

Moving Forward to Score                                                

 

 Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

  

   In March we had our annual Bowling Tournament. A great time was had by all. Thanks to Barry 
Munoz and Committee for an excellent job. 

 

    Leader Dog North met on March 27 at The Waterfall in Claymont. Our guest speaker was Jeff 
Hawkins and Gracie from Michigan. Jeff appeared to be very   appreciative and extremely         
excited while talking about Gracie and Leader Dog Institute. On March 28 Leader Dog was held 
in the southern Region at The Milford Fire Hall and the same speaker presented with significant 
turn out. 

 

    On April 2 the last Cabinet Meeting met for the last time under DG Glenn Williams.   Nice turn-
out and lots of awards were handed out. Reports were presented for the year and lots of great 
friendship. 

 

     Don’t forget the DLF Walk on April 23, 2017 in Rehoboth. RC Ed and Lion Delores Springer 
have worked very hard to make this event successful. We hope for a record turnout. 

 

     Multiple District Convention will be held on May 15-18, 2017. Hope lots of Lions will join us for 
fellowship and learning what Lions are all about. 

 

    I want to take this time to thank DG Glenn for a marvelous year and it has been a joy to work 
with him. 

 

    Thank you Lions, Lioness and Leo’s for all that you do for the service of your community, 

  ‘We Serve” 

  

Blessings to you for believing in “service,” 

 

       FVDG Charles Taylor 
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First Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Obituaries 
 

   Lion Shirley Ballard of the Midway Lions Club passed away on March 16, 2017. 

   Lion Sandy Spence of the Smyrna Lions Club passed away on March 30, 2017. 

   Lion  Peter Strange of the Lord Baltimore Lions Club passed away in March. 
 

   Lion J. David Chadwick of the Wilmington Manor Lions Club passed away in March. 



 

 

Having the Courage 

 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 
 

I would first like to say thank you for the hard work the Claymont Lions Club has done to help 

get the Belfonte Lions (branch) Club up and running.  That club has already had their first 

meeting; as well as set up a Face Book page.  Once again this shows that we have some 

very awesome Lions that want to help create clubs as well as serve their communities in 

need. 

Looking forward to the future: PDG Bob and PDG Cheryl Jones are doing their orientation on 

the 29th of this month and GLT “T” Bell is setting up the district wide training in June.  This 

will give ALL Lions a chance to learn many different positions within their club and the dis-

trict. We also have two upcoming conventions:  Multiple District Convention and Interna-

tional Convention.  These conventions are fun, you make new friends and you LEARN about 

the many different things that the lions do worldwide.  Come on out and join us at these 

events. 

I have spoken about opportunities to learn many things about what Lions do for others and 

what we do for ourselves.   Every time I go to a district event I see my fellow (Lion) family 

members; the ones   I have come to learn from and love. Lions have taught me how to be a 

better person, and to understand just how much the Lions do for others. 
 

 What I have learned over the past nine years is simple.  We all need to embrace each other 

so that the Lions of 22D can continue to grow and be able to service the 

people that are in need or cannot do for themselves. 

 

SVDG John Burris 
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Second Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 

 

My Dear Lions Family, 

 

There are no words to tell you how much your phone calls, many cards, flowers 
and your presence at Sandy’s funeral services meant to our family and 
especially to me. You wrapped your arms around us and brought us comfort 
and strength. Thank you so much for your kindness and love. 
                           

                                  Barbara and Family 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 
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The Leader Dog North and South Dinners were held on  March 27th and 28th this 

year. Leader Dog Representative, Jeff Hawkins was the guest speaker, with his dog 

Gracie. Jeff spoke about how having a Leader Dog  has allowed him to be as active 

as he was before he lost his sight.  

About 100 Lions attended the North Dinner and about 130 attended the South 

Dinner.  Around $19,000 was collected from the many 

clubs who gave their contributions both nights. 

NORTH 

SOUTH  



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones   
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On April 2, DG Glenn presided over the Fourth Cabinet 

Meeting of 22D. Pictured below, he was presented with a 

Progressive Melvin Jones from the District. 

About 100 Lions members were in attendance, with ID 

Richard Liebno and Lion Grace visiting us that day. 

Many awards were presented and reports were given by 

Cabinet Chairpersons. 

50/50 was won by Lion Ed Springer of Milton Lions. 

(continued on next page) 
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Throughout this  year, the DG and VDG’s  

had a ‘friendly contest’ to see whose  

monthly letter for the Bulletin was first to 

arrive at the Editor’s Desk. The results 

were presented by BE Sheila; with SVDG 

John, receiving a CRUNCH bar for being 

first, most of the time, DG Glenn, a TWIX 

bar, for 2nd; and FVDG Charles, a box of 

COW TALES, for being last to arrive, 

usually. 

 

The Trophies from our District Bowling Tournament in March were presented by Lions Jim 

Littleton and Barry Munoz;  with LION WARREN FAIRESS receiving HIGH GAME and HIGH 

SERIES trophies and WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS receiving FIRST PLACE TEAM trophy, 

accepted by KL Geraldine Cochran. 
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 

 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

District C                                Waldorf, MD                                       April 22, 2017                                         

 

District 22 – D Events  

    

22-C Social                                 April 22, 2017                               Waldorf, MD 

DLF Walk                                    April 23, 2017                Rehoboth Beach 

MD22 Convention                     May 15-18, 2017                           Gettysburg, PA 

DLF Board Meeting                   May 25, 2017                Fraizers, Dover 

Memorial Day Parade               May 30, 2017                                 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games          June 9 & 10, 2017       U of D   

Blue/Gold Football Game         June 17, 2017       U of D   

LCI Convention                          June 30-July 4, 2017                      Chicago, IL   

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kaila L. Scott-Prince         Sponsor:  Lion Rebecca Roshon         Clayton Lions Club 

Leroy Donald Cain             Sponsor:  PDG Karl Gude                   Lord Baltimore Lions Club 

Fran J. Long                     Sponsor:  Lion Frances Daly               Midway Lions Lions Club 

  WELCOME 

 

We want to thank everyone, especially our Lions friends, for all the congratulatory 
notes cards, flowers and wishes that all of you have bestowed on us on our 65th 
wedding anniversary.  It was a wonderful week of celebration in various forms.  The 
surprises kept coming. Flowers arrived from the board and staff of the Lions Eye Bank 
this week. Definitely a surprise! Many thanks from the bottom of our hearts. 
 
Lots of Lion love to you all, 

 

Jack and Guyla Brinckmeyer 
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This year the Roaring Lions class (public speaking class) was held in two places – 

Wilmington Manor Club house and Dewey Beach Club House. The participants got 

together at Abbott’s Grill for the Speak off on April 3, 2017 at noon. PDG 

Cheryl Jones, PDG Bob Jones and SVDG John Burris were judges. Each 

contestant gave a five minute speech before the judges and eleven invited 

guests. Ron Pearson, DG Glenn Williams, Gail Williams, Fran Hershberger, 

Delores Springer, and Kathy Plumley were participants. Fran Hershberger was in 

the hospital on the day of the Speak off with pneumonia. Gail Williams chose not 

to participant in the final Speak off.  

Congratulations to the winner, Delores Springer! 

Pictured above are four of the 2017 Roaring Lions Graduates from District 22D 

with their Facilitator, Lion Joan Bestpitch (in the front).  

They are from left to right; Lions Ron Pierson, Kathy Plumley, Delores Springer 

and DG Glenn Williams. 
 

Joan Bestpitch,  

Facilitator 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO LORD BALTIMORE LION PAT MURRAY 

Submitted by: Lions Janet & Jack Bauer, and KL John Monahan 

 

On Wednesday, March 22, 2017 Lion Pat Murray of the Lord Baltimore Lions Club completed his 500th handicapped 

project. 

Starting in 1982 with the Telephone Pioneers, he brought this service project to Lord Baltimore when he 

joined the club in 1988.  Over the past 29 years the club has been building ramps, installing wheel chair lifts and 

handrails. Lion Pat was there designing and ordering materials and then directing the many Lions and volunteers who 

worked these projects. 

Lion Pat and his team of Lions and volunteers have given people in our community and their family members a gift that 

has enhanced their everyday living and provided a degree of freedom to their days. Lion Pat’s 

dedication and work ethics are the one constant in reaching this incredible goal. 

The members of the Lord Baltimore Lions congratulate Lion Pat, at the age of 89 and still 

going strong, for accomplishing this milestone. 

HANDICAPPED PROJECT  NUMBER 500  !  

Wheel chair lift installed.  Lion Pat with a 

happy lady. 

Pictures by Lion Paul Bolton 



 

 

Glasgow Lions 

 

Our Glasgow award winner for the Peace Poster this year was Charmaine Pasicolan 

from the Christ Our Teacher School.   Charmaine, her parents and her teacher, 

Sharon Cilento, attended the meeting.   We presented both Charmaine and her 

teacher with a certificate and gift card to Michaels art store.   

We will have a Friendly’s fundraiser on May 30 from 5-9pm. We will also be selling 

raffle tickets that night. 

We are working on setting up sites to sell the car raffle tickets. 

We recently welcomed  our newest Glasgow Lion, Aivars “Ives” Krasts.    

We have another Texas Roadhouse fundraiser  set for April 25. (See ad on pg. 24) 

Claymont Lions 
 

 

451 Pancake meals were served at the Spring Pancake Day, April 1st at the Brandywine HD Fire Hall. In-

come will total about $2,400 once all costs are covered. A ‘Thank You’ is extended to all 44 Lions and 3 

friends who spent 348 hours to make it a successful morning. The next Pancake Day is scheduled for Sat-

urday, October 28 at the Claymont Fire Hall.  

 On April 12th, we presented our 21st Annual Humanitarian Award to Reverend Brad Martin, Pastor of 

Trinity Presbyterian Church. On April 26th we will identify and recognize recipients of our Outstanding 

Students and Bigger Awards. 

 Spring White Cane Days are scheduled for Thursday April 27 through Sunday April 30. Locations for this 

activity will be Dunkin Donuts and the Acmes. 

Lewes Lions 
 

Upcoming 2017 Chicken Barbecue: July is right around the corner, so be sure that you mark your calendars 

for this years Barbecue. Date coming soon. 
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Harrington  Lions 

 
 

At the DLF Breakfast, Lion Sherry Clark was presented an award for raising the most 

money for the  2016 DLF Walk. (picture on right) 

Our Adopt-A-Highway Road Clean-up is scheduled for April 22 at 9 AM. 

The Harrington Lions Club will soon be placing two new benches in Bylers to sit on to eat 

ICE CREAM.  

We held a White Cane Day at Bylers on April 1st and collected $102.14 !  

A Memorial Day Service will be held at Hollywood Cemetery on May 29, 2017 at 11 AM. Our 

Lions Club  will be laying a wreath again this year. 

Club Happenings 
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Milton Lions 
 

Our Lions built a ramp and repaired another. We also had some Leos help build a ramp in Long 

Neck, DE.  

We have done vision screening at five pre-schools in our area. Four children were referred to a Doctor for 

follow up. 

Our Med Shack has been getting a major makeover. 

Delaware Lions Sight Team Chairperson, PCC Clyde Bragg, spoke about his trip to Nicaragua at our March 

dinner meeting. 

Clayton Lions 
 

Clayton Club members attended Leader Dog North, Claymont’s birthday 

party, and Frederica/ Spring Creek’s birthday party. 

We attended the cabinet meeting and sixteen of us 

have just finished Vision Days on Friday and Satur-

day at the Acme in Smyrna = 32 Lion hours. 

18 members worked our pancake breakfast which 

was held on March 25, 2017 in Clayton at Ewells St. 

Paul’s Church. 

Club Happenings 

Murderkill Lions 
 

The Murderkill Lions held our 2nd Annual Beer Tasting Fund Raiser at 

Fordham and Old Dominion Brewery on 11-Mar.  Our club members 

where supportive and involved in this fund raiser.  We had hot dogs, 

bratwurst, sauerkraut, and pulled pork sandwiches available for those 

who were hungry, with cupcakes for dessert.  We conducted a  silent 

auction for a pressure cooker/

canner, 1/2 massage, and 

Younique Makeup.  In addition 

door prizes were gift cards to 

Frederica Pizza and El Azteca and a 50/50 was held.  (Picture is on 

the left) 

On 08-Apr 7 club members, plus our fearless photographer Brian 

 Leonard, participated in our semi-annual road clean up to spruce up 

our community.  We collected 27 bags of trash, a mattress and multi-

ple tires, in 2 hours.  (picture above) 



 

 

Millsboro Lions  

 

Millsboro Lions Club recently screened children at the Little Einstein's Day Care 

in Millsboro. We screened 17 children using the Spot Camera. 

Millsboro Lions Club is having a fund raiser at the Blue Water Grill on Main 

Street in Millsboro on May 23 (Tuesday) from Noon to close.  Blue Water will be 

giving Millsboro Lions a percentage of the food sales for the day.  Please come 

out and support the Millsboro Lions on this date - lunch or dinner.   

Dover Lions 

 

The Dover Lions Club completed one successful White Cane Event in March.  We raised just under $800 in 

donations and sold some Car Raffle tickets as well.  Our next White Cane Event will be in the middle of 

May, just before the MD22 Convention. 

We will be holding a Membership Cookout at the new Boy Scout facility in Dover on April 22nd from 10AM – 

2PM.  In addition to prospective members for our club we have invited the members of the DSU Campus 

Lions Club to attend and bring potential members with them. 

We have finalized our slate of officers for next year and will vote on them at our 4/17 meeting.  We are 

excited to have a couple of new faces on the list this year. 

We will be trying to get some entries for the Peace Poster contest this year by offering them to the Boys 

and Girls Club both on base and in Dover.  Previous attempts in the schools have yielded no entries. 

Middletown  Lions 

 
 

So far this Lion's year we have provided five individuals with an eye exam & glasses and six individuals 

with a pair of glasses totaling $930. We have "served" 11 people in the Middletown/ Townsend community 

to help them see a beautiful world.  

Lion Aimee volunteered to create a Facebook page for our club.  

We are holding a Friendly's Fun-Raiser, Monday, May 8th, 5-8:30 pm. Invite your family and friends to eat 

out and help us raise money for our charitable projects.  (see page 24) 

Rehoboth Lions 
 

Vision screening at preschools will be done during this month and our  

Scholarship committee is looking forward to reviewing applications from Cape 

Henlopen High School as soon as they are received.  

Ads for the 2017 telephone directory are coming along nicely. 

We are also preparing to start selling car raffle tickets again this year. 
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Club Happenings 

POWER OF SERVICE 



 

 

Capitol City Lions 
 

Capitol City Lions collected 353 pairs of used eye glasses and 50 pairs of sunglasses.  We 

also collected over 12 pounds of food for the food pantry. 

We made visitations to the Murderkill Lions, Camden-Wyoming Lions, Clayton Lions, and 

Harrington Lions to complete the minimum visitations required. 

A very special young man, 12-year-old Chad Martin, pictured on the right, his parents, 

teacher, and pastor, visited our regular meeting.  He wanted to do a special project and 

decided to collect eyeglasses.  He brought a box 

of 92 glasses that he had collected.  King Lion Melvin Nace ex-

plained what will happen with the glasses and presented a Certifi-

cate of Appreciation. 

The weekend of 8 and 9 March, we did a Vision Days Fundraiser at 

the Camden Redner's.  We received donations of $420.00 and sold 

77 car tickets for $137.00  Left to right, Lions Fran Urick, Joyce 

Damask and Melvin Nace. 
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Club Happenings 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 

 

Our 25th Charter Party was a huge success. Thank you 

to everyone who attended this great milestone for our 

club!  (Picture on the right) 

Road Clean up in Frederica area is set for April 20th 

with 6 Lions volunteering. 

On May 19th we will hold a White Cane Day at the       

Felton Royal Farms store. 

We have scheduled dates of April 28, 29 & 30  at   

Camden Redners, to sell Car Raffle tickets and our club’s new fundraiser $$ for Scholars, to benefit our 

Scholarship Program. 

We are taking part in Pirates Festival at Bowers Beach Maritime Museum in late May. 

Laurel Lions 
 

Laurel Lions participated in the Sussex County Habitat for Humanity sponsored "Rock the Block" event on 

Saturday, March 11th in Laurel. Volunteers worked together with homeowners of Laurel to do projects like 

trash pick up, power washing, landscaping, and painting. The vision is that it will be a community driven  

project to get locals to work together on their own neighborhood. This project, chaired by Lion Jeff 

Dolby and the volunteers, worked on one particular house. 

On March 23, 24 and 25th we held our 56th Lions Variety Show, ”Lions Rock”. Thank you to everyone who 

came out to see the show! 
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Club Happenings 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 
 

In April, we will select our 22nd class of Thomas Bentley Scholarship recipients, a great testament to 

Tom’s legacy. On May 1, we, along with members of Tom’s family, will recognize these students for their 

service to others. 

We also continue with our Bingo and Meals On Wheels activities. 

On May 17, we will partner with Vision to Learn and provide eye screenings at the Delaware Children’s        

Museum. 

Lord Baltimore Lions 
 

 In March there were 5 individuals who were approved for eye exams and 

glasses. 

On March 18th, some of our members helped to plant Sea Grass in the 

area of Fenwick. It is hard work. (Pictures on the right.) 

We will award 3 $1500 scholarships for Indian River students. Scoring 

for awards leans heavily towards community involvement. 

For LBLC Legacy Project, we have received approval from the IR School 

Board to donate 2 park benches to Lord Baltimore Elementary School and 

2 to John M. Clayton Elementary Schools for their playgrounds. Benches 

will be inscribed as follows; DONATED BY LORD BALTIMORE LIONS, 

2017. 

Our Yard Sale is set for June 17th at the Lord Baltimore School parking 

lot. Sale begins at 7 am and ends at noon. 

New Castle Hundred Lions 

 

The Club is actively working on the Annual Easter Parade( already held by the time you read this). We had 

one member attend the Leader Dog Program and the fourth Cabinet Meeting. Three members are planning 

to attend the District Orientation Program. We are currently seeking a new meeting location. We will 

meet at the Clarion Motel (Old Ramada Inn) near Gracelawn Cemetary on Rt 13, Minquadale. The Club 

hosted two students from William Penn High School. Jason Campbell, the Student of the Month for March 

is the son of Lion Stephen Campbell. The Club is busy preparing for our Spring activities.  

Laurel Lioness 
 

The Lioness Club will again award at least one $1,000 scholarship to a  Graduating senior in Laurel HS or 

Sussex Tech.  

We had another successful Beer & Wine Tasting Fundraiser.  
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Club Happenings 

Brookside Lions 
 

Brookside Lions continue with eye screenings at preschools and parking cars at U of D events. 

April 27th we will be cooking and serving the chicken BBQ at the Newark Senior Center for their Spring 

Sale. 

We have a few members participating in the Walk for Sight in Rehoboth on April 23rd. 

Our new officers for the coming year will be: President Matt Strohl, First Vice President  Sabie Strzala, 

Second Vice President, Catherine Newman, Third Vice President Kathryn Bottner, Treasurer Emil Lavita, 

Secretary Linda DiMartine and Membership Chair Don Godfrey. 

Hope to see you at the convention in Gettysburg. 

Milford Lions 

 

Lions Sonny Meck and Bev & Dave Reynolds stand ready to help Diane 

Dolan of the Milford Community Food Pantry unpack one of the trailer 

loads of items so generously contributed by the Mil-

ford Community.  On March 31 & April 1 the Milford 

Lions Club held their semi-annual Food Drive at the 

Milford Redner’s.  The club is very grateful to              

Redner’s for their support in this effort.  Over 1800 items and nearly $300 was raised for 

the Food Pantry. 

We awarded two Reed Fund Grants this year to the Harrington 4-H and the Music School 

of Delaware. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Midway Lions 
 

 Midway Lions members continue the Lions mission “We Serve Because We Care”. We continue with food 

donations, homeless shelter donations eyeglass collections, eyeglass & hearing aid requests processing, 

handicap ramp construction, preschool eye screening training and now repairing and preparing raffle equip-

ment for the start of the raffle season. 

Lion Fran Long was inducted into our club on March 20th, by FVDG Charles Taylor. 

Our club has donated items to Immanuel Shelter and the Food Basket. Both places were very grateful for 

food items. 

Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

Camden-Wyoming Lions will hold their 19th Dave Joyner Memorial Golf Tournament to be held on Saturday, June 10th. 

(See ad on pg 26) 
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DLF 

 

DLF Walk for Sight is scheduled for April 23 at 1:30 and is again co-sponsored by the Delaware 

Eye Institute. This Fundraiser is held at Grove Park in Rehoboth Beach. Registration begins at 

12:30 and cost is $25.  

News for the Visually Impaired  
  

http://www.orcam.com/ 

The world's most advanced wearable assistive technology solution 

We've pioneered a compact device with insightful functionality. Hear any text, appearing on any surface. 

Recognize the faces of people in your life. Identify supermarket products and money notes. For people 

who are blind, visually impaired, or have dyslexia, aphasia or other conditions. OrCam MyEye gives 

independence.  

Announcing eSight 3: breakthrough electronic glasses that let the legally blind actually see.  

A Revolution in Sight, eSight 3 is a versatile, wearable, hands-free solution that provides sight without 

the need for any surgery.  

It is a game-changing breakthrough that uses advanced technology, built upon many years of research and 

development, to replicate sight for an individual who is legally blind or living with low vision.  

If you are sighted, do not take your sight for granted. Please get your eyes checked regularly. 

https://www.esighteyewear.com/ 

Submitted by: Lloyd Schmitz [lloydschmitz@gmail.com] 

2017 USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 
Leadership with Imagination 

Service with Creativity 
September 21-23, 2017            Portland, Oregon 

The largest and best Lions Club Leadership training event in the world, the USA/Canada Lions 

Leadership Forum is for you!  With over 50 specific training sessions related to developing 

quality Lions Clubs, thousands of Lions Leaders share their experiences. 

 NOTICE TO 22D LIONS: 

Claymont has a large number of Lions, and many officers, going on the bus trip to the International 

Convention. As a result the Board of Directors voted to move our dinner meetings up a week to the 

1st & 3rd Wed. in June. 

http://www.orcam.com/
https://www.esighteyewear.com/
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ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 

 

 

A great opportunity for Lion Clubs to do an 

environmental project was held March 18th with the 

2017 Beach Grass Planting.  This is a yearly event 

held in mid-March. (Picture) Lord Baltimore Lions on 

the beach. 

 I hope most, if not all, of the District clubs have 

planned a project for LCI’s World Wide Week of 

Service, April 17 – 23. A healthy planet starts with 

healthy communities.  Share photos of your project on   social media so everyone can see 

what a difference Lions are making in your community. When I see what we do, it makes 

me proud to be a Lion. 

I would be delighted to come speak at your Club, call me at 302-537-5175. 

 

Lion Jack Bauer 

Environmental Chairman 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

22D’s Annual Leadership/Officer Training School will be held on Saturday June 10, 2017 on the 

Campus of Delaware State University. More information  will be sent closer to the event.   

LEBDV 

 

Governor John C. Carney Jr. signed a proclamation designating 

March as Eye Donor Month and recognizing the Eye Bank's 60th 

anniversary. Many activities are being planned for the  

anniversary year. Sight Night  will be October 19, 2017. The 

Golf Outing will be scheduled for Fall 2017. Stay tuned.  

We utilize National Eye Donor Month to raise eye donation 

awareness, honor donors and their families and celebrate cornea 

recipients. 

(Pictured left to right are: PDG Jim Minnich, Governor John C. Carney Jr., 2nd Vice Chairperson 

PCT Ann Reiver, President/CEO Lion Jim Quirk, and Representative Lion Earl Jaques, Jr.)   

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/nationaleyedonormonth?source=feed_text&story_id=1475317562487167
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INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

 

If you have a uniform vest or hat, you will NOT be using, that you will loan to someone to wear in 

the Chicago International Parade, please contact  Lion Delores Springer @ 302-684-5452  or 

springer224@comcast.net. 

We also have a significant schedule change in the 2017 International Convention. The International Show will 

now be two shows on two nights, July 1 and July 3. 

 July 1, 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. “The Beach Boys” 

 July 3, 5:30 – 7:00 p.m. “Chicago” 

Our Centennial Convention in Chicago is going to be the celebration of the century, and we need your help to 

make it a success. We ask that you share a special Centennial Convention video with clubs in your area. There 

are three ways to share it: 

 YouTube link – The YouTube video includes language subtitles which can be selected using the “CC” (closed 

captioning). You will need an Internet connection to play the video. 

Video download – The video is available in English only. Once downloaded, you can view the video offline. 

Facebook link – Facebook video includes automatic subtitles based on your browser’s language setting. You will 

need an Internet connection to play the video. 

LCIF & LOVRNET 
 

This year’s LCIF goals are $32,000 and 100% club participation which was established by District Governor 

Glenn Williams and myself.  We are in the last quarter of the Lion year, 2016-2017.  The district stands at 

53% of the $32,000 LCIF goal or $14, 942.00 and 22 of the 35 clubs have contributed which is 63%.  This 

report is as of the end of March. 

LCIF continues to meet great humanitarian needs; so please consider making a contribution to LCIF, your 

foundation before the end of this Lion Year.  Again, our district goals are 100% club participation and 

$32,000 target in contributions. Thank you all that you have done and continue to do for LCIF. 

Our MD 22 LOVRNET project, funded by LCIF, continues to operate and grow in both low vision patients that 

our being seen by LOVRNET providers and Lions who have volunteered to either be interviewers or direct 

service providers. If you are interested in volunteering please contact the two LOVRNET Steering Committee 

members listed here:   PDG Ken Chew, (302) 798-6520 / 1941akc@gmail.com   PID Ted Reiver, (302) 750-

3009 / pidted@gmail.com  

A LOVRNET informational packet is being distributed to each club in District D. Please look at this 

information which will help you and your club better understand and promote LOVRNET in your local 

community. 

Always, remember that LOVRNET would not be possible without the over $567,647 grant and second one-

grant of $130,000 from LCIF, YOUR FOUNDATION. 

PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III ;  LCIF Coordinator                                                                 

https://youtu.be/VPYBTZSr_Ak
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/news-media/videos/download.php?id=gBevgJ
https://www.facebook.com/lionsclubs/videos/10154862175132492/
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 LIONS CENTENNIAL PUZZLE  

made by Lion Kathy Plumley, Lord Baltimore Lions Club.  

Try this to see how much YOU know about LIONS!   



 

 

      

Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                      (Corrections are in color) 

 

Pg 26 & 33  Delores Springer      new e-mail         springer224@hotmail.com 
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 LIONS CENTENNIAL PUZZLE  

made by Lion Kathy Plumley, Lord Baltimore Lions Club.  

How well did you do?       Here are the ANSWERS as promised! 

mailto:springer224@hotmail.com
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MIDDLETOWN LIONS CLUB 
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ENJOY A FABULOUS NIGHT OUT AT THE BALTIMORE 

HORSESHOE CASINO FOR THE LIONS  

DISTRICT 22A SOCIAL ! 
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 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 



 

 

Page 28 

 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 



 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and   

articles for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th 

of each month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in 

the next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 29 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

‘Many hands                    

make                                

light work’                   

John Heywood 

 

EDITOR’S SPECIAL NOTICE  

THE MAY ISSUE OF THE 22D DISTRICT BULLETIN WILL 

BE COMING OUT EARLY DUE TO THE MULTIPLE 

DISTRICT CONVENTION…….. 

PLEASE SEND ALL ITEMS TO ABOVE E-MAIL BY MAY 

10TH FOR PUBLISHING DATE OF MAY 11TH 

THANK YOU - BE SHEILA 


